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Question: 
 
Senator Wong asked at Hansard page 5:- Can the Department please explain how in 
the 2006-07 year the government is modelling in excess of double the number of 
people with a disability in subsequent years moving from welfare to work?  Why is it 
going to be two and a bit times as good as any other year? 
 
Answer: 
 
As stated at the Senate Inquiry into the Employment and Workplace Relations 
Legislation Amendment (Welfare to Work and Other Measures) Bill 2005 (Hansard, 
pp. 4-5, Monday, 21 November 2005), it is estimated that approximately 20,000 to 
23,000 people in the Disability Support Pension (DSP) transition group (people who 
are granted DSP between 11 May 2005 and 30 June 2006) will move to Newstart or 
other income support payments at review some time after 1 July 2006. 
 
The larger number of people with disability expected to receive Newstart in one 
financial year reflects this normal periodic review process.  In general, these reviews 
will occur around two years after payment is granted.  However, the timing of reviews 
depends on the circumstances of individuals, so reviews can be variable.   
 




